
Intergroup Report  
 
Intergroup activities remain limited. The office is maintaining service hours and is available to 
serve groups. Dave will be leaving at the end of the year. Search is underway for a new office 
manager. While intergroup revenues are down this year, we continue to operate in the black 
without impacting prudent reserves.  
 
Many groups are holding in person meetings. More are continuing to meet virtually. A few 
groups are experimenting dual online/in-person meetings.  
 
 
Kim, the Treatment Center coordinator has been actively working with a number of treatment 
centers to offer online meetings. Dallas County jail is also now holding online meetings.  
 
Intergroup is updating is 12 step list for every group. If you are interested in putting your name 
on the list for the Unfortunates, let me know, and I will see that you are added.  
 
Nightwatch takes phone calls for Intergroup during off hours. This is a great service opportunity 
that demands little time. You can volunteer to serve as little as one shift a quarter. If you are 
interested, contact the me, and I will connect you or you can contact the Intergroup office.  
 
Thanks! 
Stuart 
 


